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The 2001-2002 year has been highlighted by the continued growth and expansion of the SCAN NATOA Inc. Chapter.  Led by your Board of Directors, the Chapter has continued to be a valuable resource of information and service to its membership.

A few highlights from the past year include:

· Our membership grew by 18% to 350 dues paying members.


· Our treasury continued to grow, enabling the provision of greater member services at a reasonable cost.

· The Chapter met nine times to share information and learn about the latest cable and telecommunications issues:

Date
Topic
Location
Attendees

September 2001
National Conference Chapter Meeting
Florida
26

September 2001
Commerce Studio Tour
Commerce
65

October 2001
Telecommunications Ordinance Workshop
Oakland
62

November 2001
Western Cable Show
Anaheim
82

January 2002
Bundled Services and Combined Billing
San Diego
34

March 2002
AT&T/Comcast Transfer
Foster City
83

April 2002
Clark County Government Center and TV Studio
Las Vegas
5

May 2002
Spring Conference
Santa Monica
186

June 2002
Adelphia Communications
Ontario
80

· Our Sixth Annual SCAN NATOA Inc. Spring Conference – "2002: "TUNE IN:  Find Your Groove"," was held on May 16 in Santa Monica. Attendees from nine different states took part in a full day of activities that included nationally noted speakers.  Corporate sponsorships enabled the Chapter to keep the registration prices low and the benefits high.  The conference had four dynamic tracks: Elected and Appointed Officials, Telecommunications and Regulatory, Government Access and Government Access Technology and Facilities.

· The Spring Conference also included the Sixth Annual STAR Awards Video Programming competition and gala luncheon.  There were a record 217 (up 20%) entries for the STAR Awards.

· We have incorporated as a 501(c)(6) corporation.  New SCAN Bylaws were brought to a vote of the membership for consideration and were successfully passed.

· Increased electronic distribution of information to our members through our web site, list serve and supplemental e-mail lists.  Our list serve now serves more than 100 municipal representatives.

· On-line credit card payment for SCAN NATOA Inc. events was provided for all events.

· The Great City Hall Tune-In is being developed further and will be offered in October.  This weeklong program to publicize the availability of public meeting coverage on government access channels across the country.

· COMET (Community Media Television) Network was launched in May 2001.  Comet is designed to be a centralized resource center for government access programmers.  Comet initially has 23 participating channels, representing a potential viewing audience of over five million households.  The COMET list serve was also established more members to share video programming and production related information.

It has been another great year for SCAN NATOA Inc.  The Chapter will continue to support issues that best address the needs of the communities we represent.  We will continue to recognize the importance of information, preparation and cooperation as we approach our next year with a determination to continue to expand our activities and improve our service to our members.  

-SCAN NATOA INC. BOARD OF DIRECTORS
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